March 26, 2025
Eric Babson
babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue
Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about privacy.

Agencies such as SSA and IRS have extensive personal records which
could be used intentionally for surveillance of opponents or unintentionally
released risking identity theft. The Biden administration tightly restricted
access to limit breaches. You and Mr Musk have handed access to untrained
kids such as Mr Elez (the racist who also had write access) and just signed
another order to further reduce protections. The release of your own returns
was a long saga and eighteen of your top advisors in a sadistic signal meeting
couldn’t even protect their own information. There are now reports that
the IRS is planning to collude with ICE and turn tax data to the task of
deportation.

Please assure me that you will protect privacy.

My pride in the US derives in part from our human rights.

Sincerely,
Eric Babson



